
March 31, 2025 – COVID Cases 

Dear Residents and Family Members: 

It has been some time since we have had to make you aware of COVID positive cases. On Thursday, 
3/27/25 one of our residents on our short-term unit 2 North tested positive. We then tested all the 2 
North residents on 3/28/25 and we confirmed 7 positive cases.  

We have posted signage in the front lobby notifying visitors of the outbreak since Thursday 3/27/25. 

Our RN Infection Control Preventionist notified the NYSDOH and we are following the most current 
guidelines recommended. 

On Saturday 3/29/25, one resident on 1 North started showing signs and symptoms of respiratory illness 
and tested COVID positive. We conducted unit testing on Monday 3/31/25 and two new cases were 
identified. 

Both 1 North and 2 North units are closed. Activities and communal dining are suspended on these units 
until further notice. Visiting is not restricted, however you are encouraged to wear a mask and practice 
frequent hand washing at a minimum before and after your visit.  

As of this afternoon (3/31) we have a total of 12 cases in the facility. 

Stay well, 

Patricia Ludington, RN 

Administrator 


